
 
To:  Kathy Winter, Secretary, Senate Graduate and Research Council 
From:  Amanda McKenzie, Director, Quality Assurance (Academic Programs) 
Cc:  Jeff Casello, Associate Vice-President, Graduate Studies and Postdoctoral Affairs 
Re: Global Governance PhD Final Assessment Report  
 

MEMO 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The cyclical review of programs joint with other institutions are led by one of the partner 
institutions and governed by the respective Institutional Quality Assurance Process (IQAP).  The 
review of the PhD in Global Governance was led by Wilfrid Laurier University (WLU). The Final 
Assessment Report (FAR) for the PhD in Global Governance was approved by Wilfrid Laurier 
University in early 2019. The FAR was then reviewed at Waterloo by Jeff Casello, as well as Simron 
Singh, Associate Dean, Graduate Studies in the Faculty of Environment and Linda Warley, 
Associate Dean, Graduate Studies in the Faculty of Arts in March 2019.  
 
According to the University of Waterloo IQAP, the FAR must also be approved by Senate Graduate 
and Research Council and reported to Senate for information. As per typical practice, this FAR 
was reviewed by two members of Senate Graduate and Research Council, Bernie Duncker and 
David Clausi. Feedback was generally positive, with specific comments such as: “The 
implementation plan does address which recommendations will be followed along with who will 
be responsible for each recommendation” and “It would have been helpful to have a synopsis of 
the self-study findings, but perhaps this is not the practice at Laurier.” 
 
Because this FAR has already been approved by WLU, changes to the report are not possible at 
this time, though feedback from the reviewers was greatly appreciated.  
 
To streamline this process, moving forward, FARs and Two-Year Reports for joint programs that 
are previously approved by a partner institution will be approved by Senate Graduate and 
Research Council without the assignment of reviewers. Comments and suggestions raised at 
SGRC about these approved reports will be captured in the meeting minutes and will be kept on 
record with the program files in the Quality Assurance Office for future consideration at their 
next cyclical program review.  



 

1 

 

 

https://www.wlu.ca/about/governance/assets/resources/2.1-cyclical-review-of-undergraduate-and-graduate-academic-programs.html
https://www.wlu.ca/about/public-accountability/program-review.html
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